
 

 

August 2021 

Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club             http://phantomflyersrc.com 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                   Contact Number 

President – Bill Ahrens                                         (314) 913-3819 

Vice President – Dan Dierking                              (314) 406-4949 

Secretary – Ed White                                            (636) 219-2255 

Treasure – Jose' Espinosa                                     (636) 947-6067 

Safety Officer – Dave Evans                                  (636) 448-4800 

Field Manager – Don Grzina                                  (636) 233-0193 

Chief Flight Instructor – TBD                                

Activities Chairperson – Ed White                  

Send Membership Renewals to:             

Ed White 

10 Wolf Ridge Ct 

St Charles, MO 63303 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Board of Directors:                    Work                           Home 

Ed White                                          Retired (B-)                  (636) 219-2255 

Dan Sundman                             (314) 749-4029                  (314) 749-4029 

Mitch Galatioto                                Retired (C+)                 (636) 734-6322                   

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/


 
 

Minutes of the Phantom Flyers RC Club meeting on 19 July 2021 

The July club meeting was held at the field and opened at 6:30. Vice President Dan Dierking chaired the 

meeting. Five members were present. There were 8253 guests (sweat bees). 

Minutes of the June club meeting are approved as published in the Carrier Wave.  

Treasurer's report. No report. 

Safety Officers report: No formal safety officer report. No safety issues were raised. 

Field Manager's report: We still have a field. Green mower needed and got a belt replacement. 

Activities:  

GSLMA Report: No report reviewed. 

Old Business: No old business. 

New Business: No new business 

Motion to adjourn/seconded and passed at 6:45. The guests were disappointed that the meeting was so 

short, but it was their own fault. 

Ed White 

Secretary, Phantom Flyers RC Club 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

2021 August At the Field 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Li-Ion Packs the New Round Cells Continued 

I have started flight testing models with the Li-Ion 21700 40Tpacks. The Freewing Avanti, a 80mm EDF, on 6S 

is one of the test model.  

Charging the packs showed that they can get pretty warm, more like Nicads and NimHs. They were warm 

enough that, if they had been Lipos I would have terminated the charge. After they finished charging I read 

95F on the packs with the surround surfaces reading 86F. 

 

 

 

The test flights were successful and the power was down slightly when compared to Lipos. With Lipos, my 

flight time was about 4.5-5 minutes, with Li-Ions I achieved a 10 minute flight! 

After landing, I checked the temperature of the packs, 85F at the start and 110F after landing.  

 

 

 



 

                            

 

The next model that I tested was a Freewing T-45 which is a 90mm 6s in a model. This model has a flight 

time of 3.5minutes with a 5000maH but I achieved 6.5 minutes but it was struggle as the models lost a gear 

door on takeoff and one of the main landing gear failed to fully retract. 

Unfortunately during testing on the Avanti, I crashed it when it went low on power after a 9 minute flight. I 

actually landed and for reasons I now regret powered up to make another landing attempt.  

 



 

MOWING SCHEDULE  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar 
and club roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us 

know what you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

